

TO: All Residents and Family Members of Sarasota Bay Club and Jacaranda Trace

FROM: Gail Chase, Steve Roskamp and Greg Patterson

DATE: March 30, 2020

RE: Coronavirus Update # 15 – Governor's Order

This memo today will highlight the Governor's Emergency Order #20-87 including the new mandated changes regarding Coronavirus. Procedures implemented in previous memos are not being repeated in this memo but are still in place. These memos can be reviewed at any time on our websites, https://www.sarasotabayclub.net and https://www.jacarandatrace.com.

The Governor's order designates Louisiana as another "hot spot". People traveling from this area, inclusive by roadway, will need to self-quarantine for a period of 14 days. Anyone traveling from the Tristate area (New York, New Jersey and Connecticut), inclusive by roadway, will have to isolate or quarantine themselves for a 21-day period. We will add Louisiana to our list of Entry Questions.

INDEPENDENT LIVING COMMUNITY:

Therefore, based on the new order, the following questions will be asked upon entry:

ENTRY QUESTIONS:

All people entering will have their temperature taken.

- 1. Are you coughing, sneezing or have any flu-like symptoms?
- 2. Have you traveled outside the United States or taken a cruise in the last 14 days?
- 3. Have you encountered anyone who has COVID-19?
- 4. Have you come from the Tristate area, New York, New Jersey, Connecticut?
- 5. Have you come from Louisiana?

If their temperature is 99.6 degrees or greater and/or the answer is yes to questions 1, 3 and 5, they will be denied entry for 14 days. If the answer is yes to question 4, they will be denied entry for 21 days. All those approved for entry will be issued a wrist band and the wrist band color will change daily.

TEMPERATURE CHECKS:

Temperature checks of all residents continue. If you feel sick or you have a temperature on a day when temperatures are not being checked, please call us immediately so we can assess your health as soon as possible. It is nearly impossible to create a temperature check schedule due the fact that some visits take longer some take less time. If we miss you for a temperature check, please go to the Concierge Desk or call Cynthia Deveaux.

STAFF PRECAUTIONS

- Staff will now be wearing masks when interacting with residents
- We encourage residents to call staff rather than visiting their offices
- We want to remind everyone to maintain social distance when talking to each other



Your cooperation is greatly appreciated. This is a trying time for everyone and one that tests everyone's character and strength. When we stay educated and informed, we are stronger and better as a community. Thank you for all you do to help keep us safe and healthy.

GC:ljm